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On 11 November 2021, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development (the Ministry)
requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following
information:

e Id like to request an update for the public housing register broken down
by priority level for the last quarter to September.

The Register consists of the Housing Register and the Transfer Register. The Housing
Register records those who are not currently in Public Housing but who have been
assessed as eligible for Public Housing. The Transfer Register represents those already
in Public Housing who are eligible to be rehoused, generally due to a change in
circumstances prompting a move to somewhere more appropriate to their needs.

There is a set of criteria used to determine the housing need of a household and is
based on the household composition, housing circumstances and housing history.
These criteria are grouped into five categories: adequacy, suitability, affordability and
accessibility. To qualify for public housing, a client must be assessed as having an ‘at
risk’ (Priority A) or ‘serious’ (Priority B) housing need.

Please find Table One attached as an Excel spreadsheet, which outlines the number
of primary applicants on the Public Housing Register, broken down by priority level
and quarter.

You will note that some data will slightly differ from what the Ministry provided with
your last request. This is because the Ministry uses processes to make it difficult to
identify an individual person or entity from published data. These data tables have had
random rounding where, values have been randomly rounded to the nearest multiple
of 3. This is applied to all cell counts in the table. The impact of applying random
rounding is that columns and rows may not add exactly to the given column or row
totals. The published counts will never differ by more than two counts.

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which you made
your request are:



¥

e to create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work and
activities of the Government,

e to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and
administration of our laws and policies and

¢ to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs.

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry therefore
intends to make the information contained in this letter and any attached documents
available to the wider public. The Ministry will do this by publishing this letter and
attachments on the Ministry’s website. Your personal details will be deleted, and the
Ministry will not publish any information that would identify you as the person who
requested the information.

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact
IA R amsd. .nz.

If you are not satisfied with this response regarding public housing register data, you
have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800
802 602.

Nga mihi nui

Karen Hocking
General Manager
Housing
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